NODA S.E. -Treasurer’s report March 24th 2019

You have above the accounts for the year ending 31st December 2018.

Over the last few years we have spent approximately £5500 on an annual basis. If you compare he amount spent in 2017 (£5296) with that spent in 2018 (£5805), it is either side of that £5500 figure. 

If you then then compare the individual items on the expenditure, the only ones with any great variation are the National Travel (that is the mileage paid for our Regional Reps to travel to your productions) and the Regional Travel (the cost of travelling to our four meetings a year and other incidental travel). These are always the most difficult to budget for but last year the estimated figure was £4350 and the actual amount spent £4361 (£1845 + £2516). The cost of petrol was at its highest last year and the celebration day, being on the outer edge of our region meant that the mileage claims were a little higher that usual. Our area extends from Dorset to Kent, so we try to hold the A.G.M. in a different area every year if possible. 

You may have noticed that we have had new trophies for the “Best Show” awards over the last two years and we are also allowing about £120 per year for this. The old trophies are very well used but there is no space to add new names on the silver bases.  

We have a similar budget for this year (2019) and this will be adequate for our needs. We have £300 in the bank account and with transfers from head office of up to £7000 budgeted, we can meet the anticipated expenditure of £5500 to last us until the end if the year.

If there are any queries on the rest of the income and expenditure or balance sheet, you are welcome to email me at keith.smithers@noda.org.uk or ask me at the A.G.M.

I look forward to seeing many of you there.

Keith Smithers

(Treasurer)     

